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As we near the end of the year and reflect on the first six months of our legislative 

program, I want to extend my deepest gratitude to each of you for your unwavering 

dedication and hard work advocating for our veterans. Your commitment has been 

instrumental in raising awareness and ensuring that the issues affecting our veterans 

remain at the forefront. 

First, a heartfelt thank you to all who took the time to vote, worked the polls, or educated 

our members on the importance of the legislative process. Your efforts have had a 

significant impact, ensuring that our voices were heard and that the needs of our 

veterans were prioritized. Your advocacy strengthens the foundation of our organization 

and helps us continue supporting those who have served our country. 

As we move into the holiday season, I encourage each of you to take time to relax, 

recharge, and enjoy the company of loved ones. However, let us also remember the 

sacrifices made by our veterans—the heroes who gave so much to protect our 

freedoms. Their service is always in our hearts, and we remain committed to supporting 

them not just during the holidays, but throughout the year. 

Looking ahead to January, after the holiday season, we will resume our legislative 

efforts, especially with the new administration in place. Let’s continue the work we’ve 

started—educate others, advocate for our veterans, and ensure their voices are heard 

and acted upon. Together, we can make a lasting difference in the lives of those who 

have sacrificed so much for our freedom. 

Thank you once again for your time, efforts, and dedication to the VFW Auxiliary 

mission. Wishing you all a joyful and peaceful holiday season filled with love, warmth, 

and gratitude. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Joyce Bilyeu, Legislative Chairman 
VFW Auxiliary Department of California 
JBilyeu42@gmail.com 


